
 
 
Agenda Review Meeting 
Orlando City Council 
Council Chambers, City Hall 
400 South Orange Avenue 
June 2, 2014 
 
In attendance: 
Mayor Buddy Dyer 
Commissioner Jim Gray, District 1 
Commissioner Tony Ortiz, District 2 – via phone call from Puerto Rico 
Commissioner Robert F. Stuart, District 3 
Commissioner Patty Sheehan, District 4 
Commissioner Regina I. Hill, District 5 
Commissioner Samuel B. Ings, District 6 
Roy Payne, Chief Assistant City Attorney 
Alana C. Brenner, City Clerk 
Officer Kevlon Kirkpatrick, Sergeant at Arms 
 
Mayor Dyer called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. 
 
Public Comment: 

1.  Terri Falbo, SEIU, spoke in opposition of item B-6 on the agenda and would like more 
information. She was concerned that no one from SEIU was asked to help resolve this issue, 
noting it is not a cost savings at $44 vs. $58 private. Brooke Bonnett, Economic Development 
Director, responded with statistics regarding activity levels and flexibility. There was further 
discussion amongst Commissioners, with Commissioner Samuel B. Ings stating he will be voting 
“no” on this item. 

2.  Len Levine spoke on the Downtown South NID referendum results (Item C-14). 

3.  Cathy Hettinger spoke on items B-6 and C-8. 
 

Consent Agenda: 

 

Commissioner Samuel B. Ings – District 6 – No concerns. 
 
Commissioner Jim Gray – District 1 – No concerns. 

Commissioner Tony Ortiz – District 2  
Item B-6 Approving Use of Hillsborough County Contract with Nova Engineering and 
Environmental, LLC for Professional Building Inspection and Plan Review Services, C14-0282. 
Commissioner Ortiz stated he will be voting “no” on this item. 

 

Commissioner Robert F. Stuart – District 3  

Item I-3 Approving District 5 Traffic Control Cabinet and Trash Container Artwork Agreement. 
Commissioner Stuart has a question regarding the artwork approval process, and may vote “no” 
on this item. 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Commissioner Patty Sheehan – District 4  

Item C-14 Acknowledging the City Clerk's certification of the results of the Downtown South 
NID tax referendum. 
Commissioner Sheehan thanked staff for their work on the referendum. 
 
Commissioner Regina I. Hill – District 5 – No concerns. 
 
 
There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 1:44 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
Alana C. Brenner 
City Clerk 


